MINUTES CITY OF HARTFORD MARCH 5, 2018

The City Council of the City of Hartford, Alabama, met in the conference room in city hall at 6:00 p.m. on March 5, 2018. The following members were present: Mayor Jeff Sorrells, Jo Ann Lindsey, Bobby Burks, Ken Hales, Paul Fondren and Wendel Nolen.

Others in attendance: Vicky Marsh, Annie Ward, Dennis Dorriety, Jason Eubanks, Vernon Alford, Neil Strickland, Sara Hodge and Randall Baker.

Mayor Sorrells called the meeting to order and Councilmember Fondren opened with prayer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

With the council having read the minutes from the regular meeting of February 19, 2018, Mayor Sorrells asked the wishes of the council. Councilmember Lindsey moved to approve the minutes of February 19, 2018, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Fondren. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

AGENDA:

- 1. WAIVE EMPLOYEE INSURANCE Mayor Sorrells advised the council that Mark Hatcher has been hired to operate the street sweeper. He recommended the council waive Mr. Hatcher's insurance probationary period. Councilmember Nolen moved to waive insurance probationary period for Mr. Hatcher, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Hales. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.
- 2. OPEN BIDS FOR CERTIFICATES OF DEPOSIT Mayor Sorrells stated only one bid was received. First National Bank of Hartford bid .60%. Councilmember Nolen moved to accept the bid from First National Bank, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Burks. Mayor Sorrells abstained from voting. All other members voted yea. Mayor Sorrells declared the motion carried.

COUNCIL COMMENTS:

Mayor Sorrells

•Mayor Sorrells asked approval for a proclamation proclaiming Saturday, March 10, 2018 as Winston Howell Day. Councilmember Hales moved to approve said proclamation, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Fondren. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

ADJOURNMENT:

With there being no other business to come before this meeting of March 5, 2018, Councilmember Fondren moved to adjourn, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Nolen. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

Presiding Officer